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MINUTES

Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association (MCPA)

Board of Directors Meeting
December 21, 2006

Held at 1951 Woodlane Drive, Woodbury, MN

Board Members Present: 
Chief Harry Algyer

Chief John Bolduc

Chief Dan Carlson

Chief Mona Dohman


Chief Bob Jacobson

Chief Peter Jansky

Chief Kelvin Keena

Chief John Laux


Ron Sager

Chief Dave Thomalla

Board Members Absent:
Chief Jim Crace 
Director Cari Gerlicher 
Chief James Kulset
Chief Paul Phillip
Chief Mitch Weinzetl
Chief Rob Yant

Staff Members Present:
Harlan Johnson, Executive Director
Mary Henning, Communications and Training Coordinator
Eric Hyland, Legal Counsel
Peter Ivy, Staff Attorney

Guests Present:
Chief Scott Knight

1. Call to Order:

President Pete Jansky called the association board meeting to order at 10:37 a.m.

2. Opening Invocation:

Chief Dan Carlson offered the opening invocation.

3. Approval of the Agenda:

The agenda was approved, with the addition of the question of whom to appoint to the State Task Force on Drug Courts.

Approval motions:  1st–H. Algyer, 2nd–K. Keena

4. President’s Report: 

Board member appointment – Chief Dan Carlson is retiring from the Eden Prairie Police Department Jan. 26, 2006, and so his board status will change. The board agreed to maintain him in his Chaplain role as an ex-officio member. The board appointed Chief John Laux of Bloomington for his expertise on metro area policing.

Approval motions:  1st–J. Bolduc, 2nd–M. Dohman

Scott Knight for IACP – The board requested at the November 16, 2006 meeting that Chief Scott Knight of Chaska attend this meeting to discuss his intent to run for office with the International Chiefs of Police Association (IACP). At present, his plan is to run in the 2008 election in San Diego for 4th Vice President. There may be a possibility for  Vice President election in 2007 at New Orleans. Chief Knight will present a campaign budget to the board at the January 18, 2007 board meeting. The board requested a target deadline to announce his running and to approve funding.

Approval motions:  1st– M. Dohman, 2nd–K. Keena

5. Secretary’s Report: 

Minutes were approved as written.

Approval motions:  1st–B. Jacobson, 2nd– R. Sager

6. Treasurer’s Report:

New Members. The board approved new members: 


Chief  Gordon Ramsey

Duluth Police Department

Chief Rodney Seurer


Savage Police Department

Chief Jeff Benolken


Biwabik Police Department 

Chief Michael Lorsung

Frazee Police Department 

Chief Mark Raquet


Minnetonka Police Department

Chief Craig Woolery


Cottage Grove Police Department 

Approval motions:  1st– H. Algyer, 2nd–M. Dohman

Financial Report:  Profit and Loss report – the year-to-date bottom line reflects positive numbers, which does not include updating Betsy Pierre/Pierre Productions, Inc.’s account with ETI-planning expenses. 

Sponsorship: Community Safety will meet the requirement for auto-renew for an additional three year contract

.

The board approved bills to pay. 

Approval motions:  1st– J. Bolduc, 2nd–M. Dohman

The board approved the 2007 budget and Director Harry Algyer thanked Executive Director Harlan Johnson for returning the association funding to the black after several years of remaining in the red.

Approval motions:  1st– R. Sager, 2nd–M. Dohman

The board approved paying all bills. 

Approval motions:  1st – C. Gerlicher, 2nd –H. Algyer

7. Executive Director’s Report:

CLEO. The class is full and will accommodate more attendees than usual. Current count is 36. 

Atwater chief injury. The Atwater Chief Reed Schmidt has lost vision in his eye. The association mentioned his injury in C-Notes.

Regional Representatives. Region 10 replacement is Chief Jeff McCormick of Chatfield. The Region 11, Scott County replacement is yet to be determined.

John Kirkwood -  USSS Re: RNC, will be invited to the next Board of Directors meeting

UMCPI Mentoring Program grant. Active or recently retired chiefs potentially may conduct as many as 5 site visits over a three-year period. The grant would cover about 10 percent of Minnesota agencies per year. 25 percent are not in compliance, even with a 30-day notice.

8. POST Board Report:

The POST Board Training Committee meeting is on Jan. 10, 2007. PPOE skills coordinators want to revise training standards that define mandates. Standardized skills/sobriety…wouldn’t be the NHTSA standard. Not all officers do Safe and Sober. Half want to eliminate requirement. Half say it’s needed.

MNSCU is doing a study. Post board has wanted to grant skills programs to other agencies. i.e. Hibbing. But took POST out of loop.

The POST Board no legislative presence with part-time police officers. Take the cap off and allocation to agencies. Hyland suggested that John Bolduc and Mona Dohman sit with Minnesota Sheriffs Association representatives and POST Board representatives to formulate arguments.

9. Committee Reports:

a. Executive



No report.

b. Rules                     


No report.

c. Legislative Committee

The Legislative Committee, chaired by Chief Mitch Weinzetl, has approved the following list to serve as the MCPA’s legislatives. One addition since the November 2006 minutes is listed at the bottom.

· Predatory sex offender PD and community notification

· Administrative fees

· Primary seat belt

· Interoperable radio

· POST funding

· Disability – state pays communities

· Gang strike force at appropriate levels

· MN Financial Crimes Task Force

· Ceramic-looking handguns

· Vehicle forfeitures – clarify an agencies ability to forfeit insurance proceeds from totaled seized vehicles.

· Persons acting on behalf of chief; if false, guilty of a crime

· Arrest records – seal after certain time

· Part-time officer licensing – Neil Melton has asked for support (as mentioned by Chief Jim Crace), in conjunction with the Minnesota Sheriff’s Association to make a language change. The POST Board will address in January the need to give more local control to departments so they can seek more part-time staffing to help relieve officers from working too many shifts. There is concern that some agencies would receive allocations, but wouldn’t actually need use the funding for additional officers if the department doesn’t need them. MCPA opinion is that cities depend on the funding to get by for staffing.

· Look alike unmarked squad cars – Make it a violation to drive on a public highway a privately owned vehicle that resembles an unmarked police car. Insist that a privately owned vehicle that resembles an unmarked patrol car be appropriately marked with the agency name, side and rear.

· Expansion of jurisdiction of metro Transit security. Do local agencies have jurisdiction or should Transit? 

· Mike Goldstein – issues with regard to how MNJAC is operating with data privacy; needs to be under the umbrella of BCA; current intelligence fusion center, can’t collect and disseminate intelligence.

· Pull a dozen examples where information led to positive outcome; M. Bosacker could present to the Legislative Committee. Who initiates? Bca thing is happening, no need to contact Campion. May draft something in future.

· LGA – convey a message to the governor to avoid changing the LGA formula. Need to hold a meeting with the governor to let him know the impact of capping LGA would have on law enforcement. The board may consider extending an invitation for the January board meeting.

· Mini-grants for vendors – if a small agency does not have the capacity to connect with CriMNet; vendors won’t do anything to help that community until they are pushed. Agencies have to be compliant by 2010. Right now only one vendor is providing software. CrimNet trying to get vendors to advance.

· Tax conformity issue with federal benefit on retiree’s insurance premium. Not eligible for tax deduction on the state level, without the law change.

OTHER LEGISLATIVE NOTES:

· Eric Hyland is confident that the governor will recommend 911 build-out.

· Gov. Pawlenty appointed a new “meth czar,” Chuck Norenberg, who formerly was the Governors Sr. Policy Advisor. Scott Wigens wil replace Mr. Norenberg in the Governors office.

· The governor will present his budget on Jan. 23, 2007.

· The MCPA, along with the MN Sheriff’s Association, will conduct a Legislative Day in February or March. Police Chiefs are encouraged to attend on this date to meet with their Legislator, joining other Minnesota police chiefs at the Capitol. More info will follow in C-Notes.

d. Member Services


No report.

e. Promotions and Recognition
No report.

Award Nominations. 
Essay Contest. MCPA will conduct the “Preventing Violence in Our Schools” essay contest for Minnesota’s eighth graders again in January 2007.
f. Awards Committee

Chief Ron Sager reminded board members to consider nominations – especially for those awards for which require that nominations are submitted by a board member only.  

Each nomination needs to be signed by a chief. If one is nominating from another department, have the chief of that department co-sign the award nomination. The committee has brought back the”Officer of the Year” award, which is not a given every year. The “Richard Schaller” award has to be nominated by the board and approved by the board.

g. Education and Training Committee.

Meeting in Jan. 16, 2007 to discuss:

· ETI preview

· CLEO and Leadership review

· 2007 training survey, timing and distribution

· 2007 Regional training topics and locations

· Fall Conference review, planning

· 2007 Education and Training Committee membership

· Membership survey

h. Regional Representatives Committee

The next state Regional Rep meeting is Feb. 13, 2007 at the MCPA offices.

i. Magazine Committee

The board will consider after the spring 2007 issue how the magazine will take shape for 2007. At the Nov. 9 Regional Rep meeting, the group discussed the possibility of annual or biannual publications to coincide with ETI.

The editorial deadline for the spring 2007 issue is mid-January.

j. Bylaws Committee

Changes as proposed by the committee:

· Pg. 6 -- under officers’ positions. Delete “and a chaplain”

· Pg. 8 -- eliminate Section e) because it is not a practice of the association. 

· Pg. 10 -- eliminate. Section 6, and article xi, sect. 1 d) “a chaplain …”
a) change 8 to 7 directors

· Pg. 12, Section 6 -- insert chaplain language. A, b and c

Approval motions:  1st– J. Bolduc, 2nd–K. Keena

The association will distribute a C-Notes notice on Feb. 9 and March 15 – as well as on the website -- so members can review at bylaws changes. The changes require a 30-day written notice. Members will vote on the changes at general business meeting at the ETI conference in April.

10. Items From the Floor: 

MNJAC: Dan Carlson talked to Tim Leslie in regards to moving MNJAC to Bureau of Criminal Apprehension and out of Homeland Security. Wait for chiefs to support it, for the Commissioner to agree, and the appointment of new BCA Superintendent. Suggested Mike Bosacker and Mike Goldstein. Chief Goldstein will be primary contact.

Stanard Testing. Chief Harry Algyer asked whether the effort of the MCPA’s administering Stanard testing is worth the service provided and profit. Executive Director Harlan Johnson recommended that at $3,000 profit per year, it is worth the effort.

11. Old Business:

501C3 – Pete Ivy is reviewing the application. This new status will change our classification mainly for the ability to do lobbying and non-profit postage. Other associations with this status are the MN Sheriff’s Association and Association of MN Emergency Managers. MCPA will be able to avoid forming another foundation. 

12. New Business: 

Moorhead Police Dept. Appellate Case. The board agreed to send a letter to the Board of Professional Responsibility in support of a resolution from the Clay County Attorney’s office. The judge’s prosecutorial conduct toward Attorney Lisa Nelson Bordon is in question. Chief Kelvin Keena had asked the board to review the Moorhead Police Dept. case in which a murder trial verdict was overturned in appellate court after questionable allegations and unspecified complaints by the judge. Executive Director Harlan Johnson will work with Pete Ivy to draft and send the letter.

Approval motions:  1st– K. Keena, 2nd– R. Sager

Regional Training Center. Rob Yant urges the association to support more funding for the Regional Training Centers. Half of his  funding came from the Minnesota Dept. of Public Safety and half is from Schwann’s in Marshall. The issue is tabled for the Jan. 18 board meeting. Should the topic come up in the MN Legislature prior to the next board meeting, the board’s position is that the board supports the training facility.

Approval motions:  1st– K. Keena, 2nd– R. Yant

State Task Force on Drug Courts. The association will seek a representative for this task force, beginning with a C-Notes announcement.

Dan Carlson’s Retirement. The board congratulated Dan Carlson on his retirement, and extended their expression of appreciation for years of service both as a chief and for his years of service on the MCPA board. He was presented the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association Service Award.

13. Adjourn, 1:30 p.m.

Move to adjourn.

Approval motions:  1st – J. Laux, 2nd – B. Jacobson

Respectfully submitted to Chief David Thomalla, Secretary

M.H. 

